Rev. Harry M. Cook, 126 East 8th Street, Concordia, Kansas.

Dear Reverend Cooks

Mr. J. Lee Brown, Field Recreation Representative of the Community War Services, of Topeka, Kansas, has suggested that you and your Chamber of Commerce Committee on Youth Recreation, might be interested in some information on the Wartime Recreation Training Institute which is being sponsored by this department at the University of Kansas on May 16-20, inclusive.

I am very happy to send you the enclosed material, and if there is anything further that you desire to know we shall be most happy to respond. We feel that the Institute is particularly valuable at this time.

Very sincerely yours,

PCA:AH

Enc.

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.